Tualatin Hills Park & Recreation District

TRAILS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Advisory Committee Meeting

Date:  June 21, 2011

Time:  7:00 p.m.

Location:  Camp Rivendale at Jenkins Estate

Committee Members Present:  Vice-chair Tom Hjort, Recording Secretary Joe Barcott, Barb Sonniksen, Susan Hanson, John Gruher, Jim Parsons, Richard Brian Walker (Beaverton Bicycle Advisory Committee) 

Ex-Officio Members Present:  Joy Chang (Washington County), Mel Huie (Metro), Robert Spurlock

(Metro)

THPRD Staff Present:  Steve Gulgren, Nicole Paulsen, Steve Regner, Melissa Marcum

Absent:  Wendy Kroger, Kevin Apperson, Mary O'Donnell, Margaret Middleton

Guests:  Spouses of committee members Joe Barcott, John Gruher, and Joy Chang; friend of committee member Jim Parsons; Natural Resources Committee chair Rod Coles and his wife; Heather McCarey (Westside Transportation Alliance Executive Director)    

This meeting was in conjunction with the committee's annual potluck picnic, beginning at 6:00 p.m. 

I.  Call to Order


At 7:00 p.m. Vice Chair Tom Hjort called to order the business meeting portion of the evening.

II.  Introduction of Guest and Visitors


Everyone present introduced themselves. 

III.  Approval of May Meeting Minutes


Barb moved for approval of the May minutes; John seconded.  Unanimous vote to approve.

IV.  Announcements


No announcements were made.

V.  Summer Trail Counts


Susan reported on the status of the trail counts to be conducted July 6 and 9, and asked for volunteers to cover the still unfilled times.  Robert asked if these counts will in any way affect the locations of the September regional trail counts.  Steve answered they would not.

VI.  Westside Regional Trail Master Plan Committee Report


Joe reported there has been no activity of this committee since last month's TAC meeting.  Robert noted that Metro is currently interviewing potential consultants for the project.

VII.  Partner Jurisdiction Updates

Metro.  Mel and Robert are coordinating the September regional trail counts to be conducted on September 13, 14, 15, 17 and 18.  The next Quarterly Trails Forum will be June 29; topic: Trails and Tourism.  MTIP applications will be reviewed.  On June 24 Metro will submit a proposal for a statewide Trail Coalition, and solicited THPRD involvement.  In October 2012 there will be a joint conference with the Washington Trails Coalition.

Washington County.  Joy reported on how the county is completing the North Bethany project.  The  primary issue for the committee's consideration was the currently developing possibility of moving the east side perimeter trail, approximately fifty feet (50') in to the power line corridor.  There was substantial discussion of the issue.  The county is considering the move because (1) the power line corridor is already there (2) it might be financially wasteful to maintain two parallel trails if the Westside Trail was to be extended with in the power line corridor, and (3) to have the trail in the power line corridor would create more of a natural buffer for the development. 

Concerns are (1) cost (i.e., who would pay for construction of the trail if it's not in the development?), (2) delay, who would build the trail when? As well as access between the development and the trail, how would the connection be made.  A concern was also expressed about the trail being under power lines for both health and aesthetic reasons.

The committee informally agreed it would probably not object to the trail being so moved if the above noted concerns are satisfactorily resolved.  Accordingly, Joy will recommend to the county that moving of the trail to the power line corridor be retained as an option.  

City of Beaverton.  In Margaret's absence, Brian reported that the city is working on a grant proposal for the Crescent Connection and that the Beaverton Bicycle Advisory Council has submitted a letter in support of the project;  planning is underway for the August 28 Bike Beaverton event; and that the city continues to work on its Action Plan.   

VIII.  Staff Update on Trail Projects

Steve (1) confirmed the June 29 Lowami Hart Woods meeting and encouraged attendance by as many committee members as possible, noting that the district's web site has information on the project; (2) noted that three bids have been received for design/construction of the Waterhouse Trail mid-block crossing at Walker Road and that he expects someone will be under contract by August 1; and (3) reported there is a June 29 meeting of the Fanno Creek Trail/Hall Blvd. feasibility study Stakeholder Advisory Committee.

IX.  Next Meeting:  August 16 (no July meeting.  Trail counts are being done and are substituting for a formal meeting).   

Meeting adjourned at 7:45.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joe Barcott

Recording Secretary

